
Printed on: 25/03/2024 09:10:09

Application  No: Consultees Name: Comment:Received: Response:

22/03/2024  11:01:122023/5430/P OBJ Mr & Mrs  

AHMED

We live in 21 Kingswear Rd NW5 1EU and we are a big family.

We have just find out that there is planning application received by Camden Council on 21/12/2023 submitted 

by Ms Khaw from 19 Kingswear Rd NW5 1EU for building of a big garden room in her rear garden with 

dimensions 6.1 metres wide and 2.5 metres height.

First of all we ( all surrounding and immediate neighbours ) were not told or made aware of this big project 

long time ago as we just came to know two days ago (20/03/24) while the planning  application was received 

by LBC more than three months ago.  The erection of outbuilding and hardstanding is too big and too high and 

therefore not suitable in that position or spot as we have about eighty neighbours; forty on Kingswear Rd side 

and another forty on Brookfield Park Rd side, none of these neighbours has ever built such a big building 

structure in their back garden; this is like residential flat being erected in a very beautiful garden. We as 

Ahmed family, this will impact us environmentally as we will be deprived/lost fresh air, lose of sight, lose of sun 

light etc.  We have also two fruit bearing trees; a pear tree and an apple tree right next to the proposed 

building site and they will lose sunlight and flow of air as well therefore we are objecting this proposed building 

in number 19 Kingswear Rd garden because it is very big(6.1m) and very high(2.5m). This sort of buildings 

can also open floodgates to other  neighbouring people to build more like this in their back gardens hence a 

clutter of buildings will appear in the neighbourhood gardens.  This will be unprecedented phenomena in this 

neighbourhood as most households have small garden sheds as you can come and see yourself.  We have 

already emailed this problem ( heath hazard to us and others) to our honourable MP Sir Keir Starmer to be 

involved such dangerous move.

Please do not grant permission of building of outbuilding and hardstanding /garden room in number 19 

Kingswear Rd NW5 1EU garden as this  will harm our children who always play in the their  back garden to 

enjoy fresh air and outdoor exercise.

Many thanks, Mr and Mrs AHMED of 21 Kingswaer Rd NW5 1EU.
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